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claim. This assessment is in lieu of 
damages sustained by SBA because of 
the false claim. 

§ 142.2 What kind of conduct will re-
sult in program fraud enforcement? 

(a) Any person who makes, or causes 
to be made, a false, fictitious, or fraud-
ulent claim or written statement to 
SBA is subject to program fraud en-
forcement. A ‘‘person’’ means any indi-
vidual, partnership, corporation, asso-
ciation, or other legal entity. 

(b) If more than one person makes a 
false claim or statement, each person 
is liable for a civil penalty. If more 
than one person makes a false claim 
which has induced SBA to make pay-
ment, an assessment is imposed 
against each person. The liability of 
each such person to pay the assessment 
is joint and several, that is, each is re-
sponsible for the entire amount. 

(c) No proof of specific intent to de-
fraud is required to establish liability 
under this part. 

§ 142.3 What is a claim? 

(a) Claim means any request, de-
mand, or submission: 

(1) Made to SBA for property, serv-
ices, or money; 

(2) Made to a recipient of property, 
services, or money from SBA or to a 
party to a contract with SBA for prop-
erty or services, or for the payment of 
money. This provision applies only 
when the claim is related to the prop-
erty, services or money from SBA or to 
the contract with SBA; or 

(3) Made to SBA which decreases an 
obligation to pay or account for prop-
erty, services, or money. 

(b) A claim can relate to grants, 
loans, insurance, or other benefits, and 
includes SBA guaranteed loans made 
by participating lenders. A claim is 
made when it is received by SBA, an 
agent, fiscal intermediary, or other en-
tity acting for SBA, or when it is re-
ceived by the recipient of property, 
services, or money, or the party to the 
contract. 

(c) Each voucher, invoice, claim 
form, or individual request or demand 
for property, services, or money con-
stitutes a separate claim. 

§ 142.4 What is a statement? 

A ‘‘statement’’ means any written 
representation, certification, affirma-
tion, document, record, or accounting 
or bookkeeping entry made with re-
spect to a claim or with respect to a 
contract, bid or proposal for a con-
tract, grant, loan or other benefit from 
SBA. ‘‘From SBA’’ means that SBA pro-
vides some portion of the money or 
property in connection with the con-
tract, bid, grant, loan, or benefit, or is 
potentially liable to another party for 
some portion of the money or property 
under such contract, bid, grant, loan, 
or benefit. A statement is made, pre-
sented, or submitted to SBA when it is 
received by SBA or an agent, fiscal 
intermediary, or other entity acting 
for SBA. 

§ 142.5 What is a false claim or state-
ment? 

(a) A claim submitted to SBA is a 
‘‘false’’ claim if the person making the 
claim, or causing the claim to be made, 
knows or has reason to know that the 
claim: 

(1) Is false, fictitious or fraudulent; 
(2) Includes or is supported by a writ-

ten statement which asserts or con-
tains a material fact which is false, fic-
titious, or fraudulent; 

(3) Includes or is supported by a writ-
ten statement which is false, fictitious 
or fraudulent because it omits a mate-
rial fact that the person making the 
statement has a duty to include in the 
statement; or 

(4) Is for payment for the provision of 
property or services which the person 
has not provided as claimed. 

(b) A statement submitted to SBA is 
a false statement if the person making 
the statement, or causing the state-
ment to be made, knows or has reason 
to know that the statement: 

(1) Asserts a material fact which is 
false, fictitious, or fraudulent; or 

(2) Is false, fictitious, or fraudulent 
because it omits a material fact that 
the person making the statement has a 
duty to include in the statement. In 
addition, the statement must contain 
or be accompanied by an express cer-
tification or affirmation of the truth-
fulness and accuracy of the contents of 
the statement. 
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